



Draft Notes

Meeting: St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Community Network Panel

Date: Monday 22nd July 2019

Time: 7pm – 9pm

Location: Room PE1 Fowey River Academy, Sports Hall

Present	Title/Representing
Pauline Giles CC (Chair)	Cornwall Councillor – St Blazey
Sally-Anne Saunders CC (Vice Chair)	Cornwall Councillor – Bugle
Jordan Rowse CC	Cornwall Councillor – Par & St Blazey Gate
Colin Martin CC	Cornwall Councillor - Lostwithiel
Mel O’Sullivan CC	Cornwall Council Head of Legal Services
Helen Charlesworth-May CC	Strategic Director Adult Social Care & Health
Angela King CC	Cornwall Council ASC
Pam Jarrett Cllr	Lostwithiel Town Council
Tim Jarrett Cllr	Lostwithiel Town Council
Michaela Linfoot Cllr	Luxulyan Parish Council
Kay Roberts Cllr	Lanlivery Parish Council
Tony Nethercott Cllr	St Blaise Town Council
Adrian Wildish Cllr	Tywardreath & Par Parish Council
Caroline Wildish Cllr	Tywardreath & Par Parish Council
Mygual Larter	TSSO Fowey/Polruan
Wendy Christophers	D & C Police
Charlotte Barry	Good Companions
Members of public	1
Tasha Davis	Cornwall Council, Community Link Officer St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel
Allison Worth	Cornwall Council, Communities Support Assistant

Apologies for absence: R Finlay, L Daniell, P Jordan, R Taylor, A Virr, E Gard

Notes:

Item		Action
1	<p>Health & Safety Information</p> <p>The Health & Safety arrangements for the meeting were confirmed.</p>	
2	<p>Introductions and Apologies</p> <p>PG welcomed everyone to the meeting, introductions were made and apologies noted.</p>	
3	<p>Notes of the last meeting (Monday 29th April 2019)</p> <p>True & correct with the addition of C Wildish as attending the meeting.</p>	
3.5	<p>Police Report</p> <p>ML informed the Panel of his change of role wef 1st Oct to whole time fire fighter. They are actively recruiting at present to fill his vacant position. WC advised they are looking to develop Community Speed Watch in our area. Volunteers/ideas/suggestions contact E Gard. Two more neighbourhood beat managers to be in place wef Autumn. PG Advised volunteers raise concerns about covering areas away from home. There is a website link to put name down if so wish to volunteer. It was advised that to log crimes on the website is not easy and there are timescale concerns. Online forms are misleading. It was suggested we write to A Hernandez / E Gard and request they attend and log in to demonstrate how it works. October Panel theme is Community Safety. Pre-meeting suggested to collate questions. Thanks given to both.</p>	TD/EG/PG
4	<p>Transformation of Adult Social Care & Health</p> <p>Helen Charlesworth-May (Strategic Director Adult Social Care & Health) presenting the transformation of adult social care and health, the benefits and impact on the local community. Presentation given and changes explained. There is hope that this is the start of a dialogue on how we think communities can help work together. Questions to be forwarded to TD please for collation and response from HCM. Good practice ideas requested & better communication from CC. Presentation to go out with notes.</p>	TD
5	<p>Climate Change</p> <p>C Barry gave presentation on how Town & Parish Councils can help.</p>	

	<p>What can we do on our patch? TD asked what does it actually mean declaring a climate emergency? We are declaring publicly we accept and understand what scientists are saying and we need to do something about it. PG voiced concerns re recycling confusion – more guidance required and clear instruction as waste collection changing. We all need to take Climate Change on board and make people understand. Do any of our local Parishes have climate change committees? Yes St Blazey do. Good Companions are happy to visit individual parishes. Suggestion – could come community chest funds go into seeds for wild flowers/wild strips to encourage wildlife? Various questions asked about carbon capture and PG will research and report back. Nichola Anderson, Good Companions, email - thesherriffs@mac.com is happy to visit Town & Parishes to advise on climate emergency ideas/how to reach wider audience and motivate. Edwina Hannaford CC is organising a conference in September.</p> <p>Thanks given to Charlotte.</p>	<p>TD/PG</p>
<p>6</p>	<p>Highways Scheme Review and feedback on 2018/19 TD has revisited last year’s schemes and reviewed as Panel were unhappy with some of the speed solutions offered. Mobile speed activation signs (MSAS) could be another solution and TD did a short presentation and circulated guidance. Points to remember are that TPCs can buy their own at a much reduced price, however, they must liaise with Highways to ensure they are safe to site. Ny bought by the Highways Scheme must go through CC preferred supplier SSE – information in attached guidance. After a lengthy discussion it was decided information should be taken back to respective Town/Parish Councils and decision to be made at extra ordinary meeting in September being held to focus on finalising Highways scheme. TD also clarified that Fowey TC would like to proceed with an actual footpath along New Road Hill although Highways had suggested improved pedestrian signage to encourage users to use appropriate paths. TD has asked Highways to provide costings to enable Panel to make a decision on solution.</p> <p>Look forward to 2019/20 This year applications received – Cllr Virr – Golant warning signs. Lostwithiel – double yellow lines Applications still to be submitted by Tywardreath & Par PC and St Blaise TC. TD to send reminder to Clerks to submit asap.</p> <p>It was proposed by CM that the funds be split equally across the 5 Divisions. Any issues covering more than one parish to be subject to a discussion across the areas. MO suggested some wording and TD will circulate both proposals above to all Clerks and Panel Members.</p>	<p>TD</p> <p>TD</p> <p>TD</p> <p>TD</p>

7	<p>Community Governance Review This is now closed and submissions are being considered.</p>	
8	<p>Round Table Updates</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Short briefings from Panel Members • MO – Nothing to report. • LP – Still no stile replacement – TD will look into. • JR – Nothing to report. • ML – Luxulyan Neighbourhood Plan has gone in. • TN – St Blaise - Neighbourhood Plan has now come back with various points to move forward. • SS – Bugle – Nothing to report. • CW – Tywardreath & Par – Climate Change – plus Tide Bell being investigated. • AW – Tywardreath & Par – Nothing to report. • PJ – Lostwithiel – still waiting on bridge report & speed data report. • CM – Delegated power re nature reserve finally completed. • PG – After 7 months the EU grant has arrived and kitchen going in – PG now has teacher status and classes will be held for unemployed people at St Blazey Recycle/Reuse to help get back to work. • TD – explained the ‘How do you get yours’ initiative, training for Town & Parish Councils into tackling littering, fly tipping & dog fouling, CIL update has been sent out, Consultation about future polling districts and places ends 29/7 	TD
9	<p>Public Questions Last meeting very cramped and not much space for public – can we just allocate meeting to Alexander Hall each time as good, spacious venue. PG – a central venue would be better for people to know where we are so they can attend. Decision to attend Alexander Hall for all Panel meetings. Proposed ML seconded TN. All agreed.</p>	
10	<p>Future Agenda Items</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Community Safety – including Mental Health</u> • <u>3 Harbours (St Blazey, Par & Fowey and Lostwithiel Surgeries</u> PG has joined the PPG so can update us regularly. 	

	JR – can we begin a discussion re environment and recycling rates & list network priorities on agenda each time.	TD
11	<p>Next Meeting PG thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.15pm</p> <p>EXTRA ORDINARY MEETING TO BE HELD: 9th September in Alexander Hall to focus on Highways and Panel Project.</p> <p>Date of next Meeting: Monday 14th October 2019 Venue: Alexander Hall, St Blazey Theme: Community Safety</p>	